
November 15, 2013 

Secretary of the Commission 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
Attn: Data Center 
P.O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, Mo. 65102 

PEACEFUL VALLEY SERVICE CO. 
3408-B PEACEFUL VALLEY ROAD 

OWENSVILLE, MO. 65066 
PHONE: 573-437-7808 

FAX: 573-437-7865 

FILED 
NOV I 0 2013 

RECEIVED 

NOV 2 0 2013 

UTILITY OPERATIONS 
DIVISION 

Missouri Public 
Service Commission 

Re: Request for Increases in Annual Sewer and Water System Operating Revenues 

Dear Secretary 
Peaceful Valley Service Company. (the Company) holds a certificate (s) of public convenience and. 

necessity granted by the Missouri Public Service Commission (the Commission), under which the 

Company ~rovides sewer collection and treatment services and water supply and distribution services in 

Gasconade County, Missouri. The Commission first authorized the Company to provide regulated sewer 

utility service in December 1975 and regulated water utility service in December 1975. The company 

currently provides service to approximately 170 sewer customers and approximately 181 water 

customers plus 340 water availability customers within its certificated area(s) under the provisions of its 

Commission-approved tariffs. The Company's customer rates for sewer service were last changed May 

2009. The Company's customer rates for water service were last changed in May 2009. 

Pursuant to 4 CSR 240-3-.050, the Commission's rule pertaining to rate increase request made by 

qualifying small utilities, The Company is hereby requesting an increase of $93,840 in its annual sewer 

system operating revenues and no increase in its annual water system operating revenues. Based upon 

current customer rates and customer numbers, these increases represent changes of approximately 

139% in the Company's annual sewer system operating revenues and no increase in the Company's 

annual water system operating revenues. The Company understands that the design of its customer 

rates, its service charges, its customer service practices, its general business practices and its general 

tariff provisions will also be reviewed during the Commission Staff's review ofthe rate increase request, 

and may thus be the subject of Staff recommendations at the conclusion of the rate increase process. 

The specific reason for the requested increases in the Company's annual operation revenues for sewer 

service is the requirements by the Missouri D.N.R that we upgrade our treatment facilities. Our present 

lagoon is obsolete and cannot meet current EPA and D.N.R. standards. We have hired Integrity 



Engineering of Rolla Missouri to make an engineering evaluation and the above request is based on that 

report. Lastly, I wish to advise you that the Company is current on the payment of its Commission 

annual assessments (all past and current assessments have been paid in full) and the filing of its 

Commission annual reports. Additionally, the Company will remain current on these items during this 

small Company rate increase procedure. 

Thank you for your attention to this important matter. Please contact me at your convenience if you 

need additional information regarding this request. 

Sincerely, 

Copies: Jim Russo-Commission Staff 

Christina Baker-Office of the Public Counsel 


